Baldwin Community Center Committee Minutes – 5/4/2016

Attendance: Kurt Olafsen, Paul Thomas, Donna Estes, Bruce Crawford, and members of the public.

The 4/20/2016 meeting minutes were reviewed and approved with one revision.

Julie Warren resigned as secretary and as a member of the committee because of an illness in her family. Deb Boulanger, who has been the acting secretary of the committee, was appointed secretary.

Occupancy permit update: The additional information requested by the State Fire Marshall's office has been provided by the architect. It is anticipated that a decision on the permit application will be issued sometime in June.

Generator requirements for the emergency shelter: Jeff Sanborn and his daughter are researching this issue.

Horseshoe pits: Paul and Kurt proposed that we move ahead on installing two horseshoe pits for community use while the committee awaits a decision on the occupancy permit application. They will look into potential locations on the Community Center grounds. Paul and Kurt recently went to see the horseshoe pits at the Ossipee Fair and gathered information there on what needs to be done.

Cleanup day: On May 14, the committee and several other volunteers will clean out the rooms of the former school and organize what SAD # 55 left behind when it vacated the school.